City Manager Ladner discussed the possibility of expanding the DDA boundaries and the base TIFA.  She advised the DDA that the council is interested in creating a Commercial Rehabilitation District (CRD) for all non-residential properties in the City.  This will allow  the City and property owners to take advantage and use tax abatements for improvements to properties (i.e. façade or interior).    

Ladner noted that this (CRD) is a separate program from the Oakland County Main Street program which Council is pursuing.  On February 22nd, the Oakland County Main Street program representatives will make a presentation to council.   A requirement of the Main Street program is a paid Main Street Program director.  The individual acting as the Main Street Program director will additionally have the role of DDA Director.    With this in mind, the Council is asking for the DDA to provide a job description for a DDA Director.  Ladner presented the DDA with several DDA Director job descriptions from surrounding communities and asked the Board to review them and provide feedback on what aspects they would like to see included as part of job duties. 
Discussion of the 2016-2017 and 2017-2018 Budget.  The proposed budget numbers are being kept the same as the past year’s budget.  Ladner states that data from the Oakland County indicates an overall 2.5% increase in property values, but a 6.5% decrease in commercial and residential property values.  With this in mind, no increase in budget expenditures is proposed.  

Bookkeeper Lori Mosier presented financial data to the DDA.  She explained that the projected revenue for 2016-2017 and 2017-2018 is $47,000-$48,000.  The bond repayment for these fiscal years is $33,835 for 2016-2017 and $32,635 for 2017-2018, leaving approximately $14,500.  From this $14,500 the wages and salary of the Farmer’s Market manager are deducted ($9,500)  and operating costs of $6,000.  With the inclusion of  the summer flowers and marketing expenditures, the projected budget expenses are $66,000.  This results in a negative budget balance.  Cost savings suggested among the Board include utilizing a Farmer’s Market vendor for the downtown flowers or having City Council take on some of the improvements, instead of the DDA.
Discussion continued on the Banners for downtown.  Chairman Carroll  took ownership of the project and will report back the DDA.  

An update on the Farmer’s Market trailer was requested.  City Manager Ladner stated that the Board approved no more than $5,000 to spend on the purchase, tagging, and moving of the trailer.  Ladner and DPW Director Bob Martin are working on sourcing the trailer.    They will have specifications on trailers at the next meeting.

A “wrap” for the trailer with the Farmer’s Market logo is needed and it was suggested that the DDA solicit a sponsor for the wrap.

Calendar of Events.  The board requested that a calendar of events be included in each packet to help remind the DDA of upcoming events.  While Ladner will assemble the DDA packets, all suggested items for discussion should be sent to Chairman Carroll and he will pass along to Ladner.

An update on the Cool Yule Follow-Up meeting was made.  It was decided that the DDA likes the parade route and that perhaps a tent could be set up by the rock during the day (maybe have hot chocolate).

Chairman Carroll suggested that the Board focus the next meeting on the direction and goals of the DDA.  This will help set priorities and then the Board can focus on specific areas and programs.  The board should discuss public awareness of the DDA.  A letter to the paper was suggested.  The board needs to “brand” themselves connecting the past with the present.  Chairperson Carroll will give a DDA update to the Council in the future, but wants the DDA to have a clear vision to present to them.  
Motion to adjourn, moved by Carroll and seconded by Ayoub. 

Meeting was adjourned at 10:26 a.m.

